
PLEASE READ re: budget cuts, school counselors

Dear Members of the Board of Education, Board of Finance, and Board of Representatives, 

Take a moment to think of the triage area in an emergency room. Throughout the COVID-19 pandemic, have hospitals decreased
staff and resources during one of the most demanding and debilitating times in history? No. They have increased staff and
resources to support the urgent and critical needs of the population. So why remove essential staff members and resources from
the “triage area” of a school? School counselors are on the frontlines in the school building each and every day. We are often the
first staff members who students, parents and other staff go to for help, direction and guidance.  Whether it be personal issues,
mental health concerns or academic needs to name a few, school counselors play a versatile and important role that should be
valued and honored by preserving the existing school counselor positions in our district. Given the experiences that we have all
endured, some of them life changing including deaths of loved ones and loss of jobs, we can only assume that mental health
concerns will be on the rise when we return to the school building. School counselors are needed now more than ever. I sincerely
ask that you reconsider the proposed cuts of five school counselor positions and allow us to continue the important work that we
do every day to support the growing needs of our diverse population of students. 

Thank you for your time. 

Sincerely,

Christine Mitchell
School Counselor
Westhill High School

Christine Mitchell <cepowers888@yahoo.com>
Fri 5/22/2020 10:46 AM

To:Winterle, Cynthia <CWinterle@StamfordCT.gov>; Quinn, Sharon [CT] <sharonq@cea.org>; BOE - SEA President
<presidentsea@optonline.net>; George, Andy <AGeorge@StamfordCT.gov>; Burke, Jennienne <JBurke@StamfordCT.gov>; Dauplaise,
Daniel <DDauplaise@StamfordCT.gov>; Tarzia, Nicola <NTarzia@StamfordCT.gov>; Altamura, Michael <MAltamura@StamfordCT.gov>;
bhamman@stamfordct.gov <bhamman@stamfordct.gov>; Heftman, Jackie <JHeftman@StamfordCT.gov>; Pioli, Jackie
<JPioli@StamfordCT.gov>; Rinaldi, Mary Lou <MLRinaldi@StamfordCT.gov>; Freedman, Richard <RFreedman@StamfordCT.gov>; Ryan,
Kieran <KRyan@StamfordCT.gov>; Cerasoli, Frank <FCerasoli@StamfordCT.gov>; Alswanger, Geoff <GAlswanger@StamfordCT.gov>;
Mannis, David <DMannis@StamfordCT.gov>; Board of Representatives <bdreps@StamfordCT.gov>;



Terry Conners Rink

 

 

 To the Honorable Mayor Martin, esteemed members of the Board of Finance, Board of
Representatives, and our Stamford community.

 

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, we are in unprecedented times.  While the city financials pale in
comparison to the personal tolls, it must be addressed, which is why we are writing to you.  Stamford,
like the rest of our nation, is facing excruciating decisions to make up for the unimaginable financial
losses across the board.  Every decision will come with sacrifice and we recognize that.  In fact, the
SYHA family wants to do our part to help. 

 

There is absolutely no question, we love our community rink and do not by any means want to lose our
skating home.  Terry Conners houses the Stamford Sharks, the Waterside Hockey Initiative for
underprivileged youth, Learn to Play, Stamford Public Schools, Synchronized Skating just to name a
few.  It represents the very essence of community.  Hence, the rates charged by the rink were always
below market value because it was never asked to up charge our children for the sake of capital
expenditures.

 

So how do we maintain the original intent of Terry Conners to service the community while aiding the
necessary capital improvements?

Susan Dwyer <suepet37@yahoo.com>
Thu 5/21/2020 8:25 PM

To:McMullen, J.R. <JMcMullen@StamfordCT.gov>; Florio, Charles <CFlorio@StamfordCT.gov>; Freedman, Richard
<RFreedman@StamfordCT.gov>; Rinaldi, Michael <MRinaldi@StamfordCT.gov>; Cerasoli, Frank <FCerasoli@StamfordCT.gov>;
Alswanger, Geoff <GAlswanger@StamfordCT.gov>; Ryan, Kieran <KRyan@StamfordCT.gov>; Mannis, David
<DMannis@StamfordCT.gov>; Winterle, Cynthia <CWinterle@StamfordCT.gov>; Rosenson, Valerie <VRosenson@StamfordCT.gov>;
Martin, David <DMartin@StamfordCT.gov>;

Cc:Susan Dwyer <suepet37@yahoo.com>; Daniel Dwyer <danielfdwyer@gmail.com>;
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Please view the link: https://go.aws/36hLueK to find our proposal to keep Terry Conners the one and
only public skating facility servicing the Stamford community.  By increasing our rates by 30% and
limiting your budget decrease to no more than $500,000 we are confident that Terry Conners will
have the resources to be budget neutral.  We will also begin to build a fund that goes towards the
necessary capital improvements needed over time.

  

Terry Conners is not just a skating facility, it is our beloved home.  It has been the place where our
children socialize, learn about sportsmanship and develop into productive young adults.  

 

Please consider our good faith offer to help in keeping Terry Conners a community facility that
maintains affordable programs for the youth of Stamford. The Sharks have called Terry Conners
home for 47 years, we would like to keep it that way for 47 more! 

 

With sincere thanks,

Dan and Sue Dwyer

https://go.aws/36hLueK
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Save Terry Connors

Carolina G. Builes <cg1301@hotmail.com>
Fri 5/22/2020 10:27 AM

To:Rosenson, Valerie <VRosenson@StamfordCT.gov>; Winterle, Cynthia <CWinterle@StamfordCT.gov>;

 1 attachments (298 KB)

BORBOFMayor_Letter_Template_2nd_round.docx;



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To the Honorable Mayor Martin, esteemed members of the Board of Finance, 
Board of Representatives, and our Stamford community. 
 

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, we are in unprecedented times.  While the city 
financials pale in comparison to the personal tolls, it must be addressed, which is why 
we are writing to you.  Stamford, like the rest of our nation, is facing excruciating 
decisions to make up for the unimaginable financial losses across the board.  Every 
decision will come with sacrifice and we recognize that.  In fact, the SYHA family wants 
to do our part to help.  
 
There is absolutely no question, we love our community rink and do not by any means 
want to lose our skating home.  Terry Conners houses the Stamford Sharks, the 
Waterside Hockey Initiative for underprivileged youth, Learn to Play, Stamford Public 
Schools, Synchronized Skating just to name a few.  It represents the very essence of 
community.  Hence, the rates charged by the rink were always below market value 
because it was never asked to up charge our children for the sake of capital 
expenditures.  
 

So how do we maintain the original intent of Terry Conners to service the community 
while aiding the necessary capital improvements? 
 

Please view the link: https://go.aws/36hLueK to find our proposal to keep Terry Conners 
the one and only public skating facility servicing the Stamford community.  By increasing 
our rates by 30% and limiting your budget decrease to no more than $500,000 we are 
confident that Terry Conners will have the resources to be budget neutral.  We will also 
begin to build a fund that goes towards the necessary capital improvements needed 
over time. 

 

https://go.aws/36hLueK


 

 
 
Terry Conners is not just a skating facility, it is our beloved home.  It has been the place 
where our children socialize, learn about sportsmanship and develop into productive 
young adults.   
 

Please consider our good faith offer to help in keeping Terry Conners a community 
facility that maintains affordable programs for the youth of Stamford. The Sharks have 
called Terry Conners home for 47 years, we would like to keep it that way for 47 more!  
 

With sincere thanks, 
 



TCR Rink - SYHA Funding Proposal

Hello Ms. Rosenson.
My name is Reischea Kapasouris.
I am requesting that you please forward the following message and the attached letter to the members of the Board of Representatives.

To the Esteemed Members of the Board of Representatives:
My name is Reischea Kapasouris.
I am a Stamford mother of  two with a third grader attending Newfield Elementary who also has discovered the game of hockey.  He plays for
the Stamford Sharks of the Stamford Youth Hockey Association (SYHA) which calls Terry Conners Rink home.  
SYHA recognizes the financial crush the city is facing and has come up with a good faith plan to help without dismantling the affordable
programs that utilize the rink.

Please read our organizations attached letter and proposal.
Thank you for your time and consideration.
Best Regards,
Reischea

Reischea Canidate <reischea@gmail.com>
Fri 5/22/2020 3:02 PM

To:Rosenson, Valerie <VRosenson@StamfordCT.gov>;

 2 attachments (5 MB)

SYHA TCR Budget Proposal Letter.pdf; Agisi 2019 Stamford Sharks Mite B Team Photo.jpg;





 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To the Honorable Mayor Martin, esteemed members of the Board of Finance, 
Board of Representatives, and our Stamford community. 
 
Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, we are in unprecedented times.  While the city 
financials pale in comparison to the personal tolls, it must be addressed, which is why 
we are writing to you.  Stamford, like the rest of our nation, is facing excruciating 
decisions to make up for the unimaginable financial losses across the board.  Every 
decision will come with sacrifice and we recognize that.  In fact, the SYHA family wants 
to do our part to help.  
 
There is absolutely no question, we love our community rink and do not by any means 
want to lose our skating home.  Terry Conners houses the Stamford Sharks, the 
Waterside Hockey Initiative for underprivileged youth, Learn to Play, Stamford Public 
Schools, Synchronized Skating just to name a few.  It represents the very essence of 
community.  Hence, the rates charged by the rink were always below market value 
because it was never asked to up charge our children for the sake of capital 
expenditures.   
 
So how do we maintain the original intent of Terry Conners to service the community 
while aiding the necessary capital improvements? 
 
Please view the link: ​https://go.aws/36hLueK​ to find our proposal to keep Terry Conners 
the one and only public skating facility servicing the Stamford community.  By increasing 
our rates by 30% and limiting your budget decrease to no more than $500,000, we are 
confident that Terry Conners will have the resources to be budget neutral.  We will also 
begin to build a fund that goes towards the necessary capital improvements needed 
over time.  
 



 
 

 
 
Terry Conners is not just a skating facility, it is our beloved home.  It has been the 
place where our children socialize, learn about sportsmanship and develop into 
productive young adults.   
 
Please consider our good faith offer to help in keeping Terry Conners a 
community facility that maintains affordable programs for the youth of Stamford. 
The Sharks have called Terry Conners home for 47 years; we would like to keep it 
that way for 47 more!  
 
With sincere thanks, 
The SYHA Family 
 



In Support of Terry Conners Rink

To the Honorable Mayor Martin, esteemed members of the Board of Finance, Board of
Representatives, and our Stamford community.

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, we are in unprecedented times.  While the city financials pale in
comparison to the personal tolls, it must be addressed, which is why we are writing to you.  Stamford,
like the rest of our nation, is facing excruciating decisions to make up for the unimaginable financial
losses across the board.  Every decision will come with sacrifice and we recognize that.  In fact, the
SYHA family wants to do our part to help. 

There is absolutely no question, we love our community rink and do not by any means want to lose our
skating home.  Terry Conners houses the Stamford Sharks, the Waterside Hockey Initiative for
underprivileged youth, Learn to Play, Stamford Public Schools, Synchronized Skating just to name a
few.  It represents the very essence of community.  Hence, the rates charged by the rink were always
below market value because it was never asked to up charge our children for the sake of capital
expenditures.

So how do we maintain the original intent of Terry Conners to service the community while aiding the
necessary capital improvements?

Please view the link: https://go.aws/36hLueK to find our proposal to keep Terry Conners the one and
only public skating facility servicing the Stamford community.  By increasing our rates by 30% and
limiting your budget decrease to no more than $500,000 we are confident that Terry Conners will have
the resources to be budget neutral.  We will also begin to build a fund that goes towards the necessary
capital improvements needed over time.

Jenny Dufek

142 Saint Charles Ave, Stamford
914-882-2922

Jen Dufek <jen_dufek@yahoo.com>
Fri 5/22/2020 8:46 AM

To:Rosenson, Valerie <VRosenson@StamfordCT.gov>;

https://go.aws/36hLueK


 





 

To the Honorable Mayor Martin, esteemed members of the Board of Finance, 
Board of Representatives, and our Stamford community. 

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, we are in unprecedented times.  While the city 
financials pale in comparison to the personal tolls, it must be addressed, which is why 
we are writing to you.  Stamford, like the rest of our nation, is facing excruciating 
decisions to make up for the unimaginable financial losses across the board.  Every 
decision will come with sacrifice and we recognize that.  In fact, the SYHA family wants 
to do our part to help.  

There is absolutely no question, we love our community rink and do not by any means 
want to lose our skating home.  Terry Conners houses the Stamford Sharks, the 
Waterside Hockey Initiative for underprivileged youth, Learn to Play, Stamford Public 
Schools, Synchronized Skating just to name a few.  It represents the very essence of 
community.  Hence, the rates charged by the rink were always below market value 
because it was never asked to up charge our children for the sake of capital 
expenditures.  

So how do we maintain the original intent of Terry Conners to service the community 
while aiding the necessary capital improvements? 

Please view the link: https://go.aws/36hLueK to find our proposal to keep Terry Conners 
the one and only public skating facility servicing the Stamford community.  By increasing 
our rates by 30% and limiting your budget decrease to no more than $500,000 we are 
confident that Terry Conners will have the resources to be budget neutral.  We will also 
begin to build a fund that goes towards the necessary capital improvements needed 
over time. 

 

https://go.aws/36hLueK


Terry Conners is not just a skating facility, it is our beloved home.  It has been the place 
where our children socialize, learn about sportsmanship and develop into productive 
young adults.   

Please consider our good faith offer to help in keeping Terry Conners a community 
facility that maintains affordable programs for the youth of Stamford. The Sharks have 
called Terry Conners home for 47 years, we would like to keep it that way for 47 more!  

My son, Collin learned to skate at Terry Conners. Him and I still to this day enjoy Terry Conners for the 
stick and puck sessions. He has also spent many spring and summer days either taking private lesson or 
taking part in a spring hockey clinic. We have also enjoyed many local high school games as well as the 
charity hockey events that have been hosted at Terry Conners rink. 
The Terry Conners rink is known to have the best ice/facility around. I believe it is due to the dedication 
and hard work of it’d employees. Even though Chelsea Piers is a newer facility, they do not have nearly 
the quality of ice.  

With sincere thanks, 
Chad McCollum



#SaveTCR

Valerie,
 
Thank you so much for forwarding this along this email and the a�achment to all of the Board of Representa�ve’s.  We are encouraged that our voluntary agreement to raise the floor rate
per hour will result in a good faith offer to keep TCR alive for our 400+ families.
 
Please forward the a�ached le�er from my family along to your family of BOR’s.
 
We appreciate your assistance with this dire situa�on we are faced with.
 
Thank you,
 
Nicholas, Marie, Luke and Elaina Vergara
 

 
 
 

Nicholas Vergara
 

Nick Vergara <nick@pryorcpa.com>
Fri 5/22/2020 12:20 PM

To:Rosenson, Valerie <VRosenson@StamfordCT.gov>;

 1 attachments (301 KB)

BORBOFMayor_Letter_Template_2nd_round (4).docx;



Senior Manager
 
Click HERE to upload large or sensitive files.
 
Stephen P. Pryor, CPA
363 Westchester Avenue
Port Chester, NY  10573
 
Website: www.pryorcpa.com
Twitter:   www.twitter.com/PryorCPA
FB:          www.facebook.com/stephen.pryor.92
Phone:    914-934-5255
Fax:        914-934-2308
 

 
This message contains confiden�al informa�on and is intended only for the individual named. If you are not the named addressee you should not disseminate, distribute or copy this e-
mail. Please no�fy the sender immediately by e-mail if you have received this e-mail by mistake and delete this e-mail from your system. E-mail transmission cannot be guaranteed to be
secure or error-free as informa�on could be intercepted, corrupted, lost, destroyed, arrive late or incomplete, or contain viruses. The sender therefore does not accept liability for any
errors or omissions in the contents of this message, which arise as a result of e-mail transmission. If verifica�on is required please request a hard-copy version.
 

https://cpapryor.sharefile.com/r-r13b7c9e3af44ea1b
http://www.pryorcpa.com/
http://www.twitter.com/PryorCPA
http://www.facebook.com/stephen.pryor.92


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To the Honorable Mayor Martin, esteemed members of the Board of Finance, 
Board of Representatives, and our Stamford community. 
 
Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, we are in unprecedented times.  While the city 
financials pale in comparison to the personal tolls, it must be addressed, which is why 
we are writing to you.  Stamford, like the rest of our nation, is facing excruciating 
decisions to make up for the unimaginable financial losses across the board.  Every 
decision will come with sacrifice and we recognize that.  In fact, the SYHA family wants 
to do our part to help.  
 
There is absolutely no question, we love our community rink and do not by any means 
want to lose our skating home.  Terry Conners houses the Stamford Sharks, the 
Waterside Hockey Initiative for underprivileged youth, Learn to Play, Stamford Public 
Schools, Synchronized Skating just to name a few.  It represents the very essence of 
community.  Hence, the rates charged by the rink were always below market value 
because it was never asked to up charge our children for the sake of capital 
expenditures.  
 
So how do we maintain the original intent of Terry Conners to service the community 
while aiding the necessary capital improvements? 
 
Please view the link: https://go.aws/36hLueK to find our proposal to keep Terry Conners 
the one and only public skating facility servicing the Stamford community.  By increasing 
our rates by 30% and limiting your budget decrease to no more than $500,000 we are 
confident that Terry Conners will have the resources to be budget neutral.  We will also 
begin to build a fund that goes towards the necessary capital improvements needed 
over time. 

 

https://go.aws/36hLueK


 

 
 
Terry Conners is not just a skating facility, it is our beloved home.  It has been the place 
where our children socialize, learn about sportsmanship and develop into productive 
young adults.   
 
Please consider our good faith offer to help in keeping Terry Conners a community 
facility that maintains affordable programs for the youth of Stamford. The Sharks have 
called Terry Conners home for 47 years, we would like to keep it that way for 47 more!  
 
With sincere thanks, 
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